
 
 

 
 
 
 

January 15, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:   The Empire District Electric Company (“Liberty”) 
 Cogeneration and Net Metering Rates 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

I am providing herewith to the Missouri Public Service Commission for filing, in 
electronic form, the following revised tariff sheets: 

 
PSC Mo No. 6  Section 4 1st Revised Sheet No. 13; and 
PSC Mo No. 6  Section 4 1st Revised Sheet No. 6. 
 

Both revised tariff sheets bear an issue date of January 15, 2021, and a proposed effective date 
of February 14, 2021. Supporting calculations are also attached hereto. 
 

The revised cogeneration tariff sheet is being filed pursuant to Commission Rule 20 CSR 
4240-3.155(3), which provides that “(a)ll tariffs and other data required to be prepared and filed 
by electric utilities under the provisions of section (2) shall be submitted no later than January 
15, 2005, and updated and revised on or before January 15 of every odd-numbered year after 
that, unless otherwise ordered by the commission.” 

  
The revised net metering tariff sheet is being filed pursuant to Commission Rule 

20.065(6), which provides that “(e)ach electric utility shall file on or before January 15 of each 
odd-numbered year for the commission’s approval in the electric utility’s tariff, a rate schedule 
with a net metering rate that is the same rate as the utility’s cogeneration rate.” 

 
Please bring these filings to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate 

Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

      Diana Carter 
 
cc: Counsel for the Commission Staff 
 Office of the Public Counsel  


